THE FOOTHILLS CLUSTERS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION-

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Meeting Minutes

Monday, November 14, at 6:30 PM

Location: Zoom Video Conference

1. CALL TO ORDER / ROLL CALL

The meeting was called to order at 6:32
	Board Member/Term Expiration
	Present
	Absent
	Proxy

	Ron Steffens                             2025
	x
	
	

	Frank Karnauskas                     2025
	x
	
	

	Linda Jaworski                          2025
	x
	
	

	Vacant                                       2024
	
	
	

	Brian Bickel                               2024
	x
	
	

	Austin Wesnitzer                       2024
	
	x
	

	Aletha Kalish                             2023
	x
	
	

	Michael Katz                             2023
	x
	
	

	Donn Stoltzfus                          2023
	x
	
	


2. APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH'S MINUTES

The minutes of the October 10 meeting were approved without revision.

3. PRESIDENTS COMMENTS

Aletha Kalish noted that she would make some comments as Vice President, as Doug Hughes resigned from the Board earlier this month.  She added that it has been an exciting year for the community, most obviously with the long-awaited resurfacing of our roads, but also that there have been other improvements to the community and many new homeowners have moved in during 2022.
(Austin Wesnitzer joined the meeting at 6:36)

4. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Frank Karnauskas and Linda Jaworski, who were each re-elected to the Board  in November via write-in ballot, announced that they had decided to decline the election.  This leaves the Board with 6 active members and 3 vacancies.  
President:  Aletha Kalish was the sole nominee and was elected unanimously.

Vice President: Ron Steffens was the sole nominee and was elected unanimously.

Secretary:  Donn Stoltzfus was the sole nominee and was elected unanimously.

Treasurer:  Brian Bickel was the sole nominee and was elected unanimously.

5. DISCUSSION AND ESTABLISHMENT OF COMMITTEES: APPOINTMENT OF COMMITTEE CHAIRS AND MEMBERS.

After a brief discussion, which included mention that greater participation by homeowners was desirable and should be solicited by each committee chair, the following committees were established: for the next year:
Roads Committee (Austin Wesnitzer, Chair)

Landscape Committee (Ron Steffens, Chair)

Architectural Control Committee (Chair - Vacant; Greg Piriano and Donn Stoltzfus, members).

Budget and Finance Committee (Brian Bickel, Chair, Michael Katz, member)

Compliance and Enforcement Committee (Donn Stoltzfus, Chair, Michael Katz and Ron Steffens, members)

Welcoming Committee (Dan Weisz, Chair)

Communications Committee (Frank Karnauskas, Chair)

6. STREET PAVEMENT REPLACEMENT
Austin said that the contractor finished the paving portion of the project today  He said that all test results so far showed that the asphalt placement met the contract specifications. The next phase is to begin replacing the manhole covers and resetting survey monuments, which would likely continue until mid-December.

Aletha asked about a problem with the Xfinity cable at 3550 N. Marshall Gulch.  Donn Stoltzfus said he would contact Xfinity about that.  There have been a large number of cable line cuts and replacements during the project.  Stoltzfus said that in general he is pleased with the response by Xfinity but that there are a few locations where repairs are still needed and he would continue to press Xfinity about completing that work.

Austin added that members of the public should contact him if there were any concerns about the work, as he will be putting together a punch list of items for the contractor to take care of before the project is completed.

7,  COMMITTEE REPORTS.

  a. Budget and Finance Committee: Brian Bickel summarized the Balance Sheet Report, noting that there was approximately $166K in savings and petty cash, and approximately $1.45M in checking as of October 31.  The funds in checking are allocated to pay for the street pavement replacement project and include the loan funds from Alliance Bank.  He said there were no significant deviations in the annual budget report.  He said that the majority of the street project funds had already been made out and that monthly interest payments on the loan began in October.
Brian made a motion to set the 2023 annual assessment at $317, an increase of 5 percent from 2022.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

b. Architectural Control Committee.  Linda Jaworski noted that this was her final ACC report and that she had given a flash drive with all of the ACC information from 2020-2022 to the Board Secretary for recordkeeping.  Thirteen applications were reviewed and approved in October.  A copy of the ACC report is included at the end of the minutes.  

Brian asked if he could receive a copy of the flash drive and Donn Stoltzfus said he would provide that to Brian.
c. Landscape Committee.   Ron Steffens said in order to avoid conflict with the street project the green waste pickup project would be delayed until January.  Residents will be given prior notice of the dates.  Cleanup of landscape at the cul-de-sacs will be done at the same time, and possibly removal of invasive grasses as well.
Brian Bickel made a point about the need for homeowners and the HOA to trim vegetation along the newly paved streets, particularly because in some cases the roads are slightly wider than before and pedestrians along the road edge encounter more overhanging vegetation.

A homeowner asked about the lighting at the entrance to the community.  Ron said that solar lighting would probably not be installed do to cost, and that the lighting at the Skyline entrance would be repaired early next year.

d. Compliance and Enforcement.  Donn Stoltzfus discussed the current report, a copy of which is included at the end of the minutes.  He noted that "walk-by" compliance assessments have been done at approximately 140, generating a limited number of potential violations.  He also noted that homes with apparent white or near-white roofs were being identified for later assessment.
One case - an RV parking issue - was closed after the owner received a Courtesy Notice and removed the RV.  Two other Courtesy Notices were sent and likely to be complied with.  There are four ongoing enforcement cases, two of which are scheduled for Compliance Hearings and potential fines, one pending a future application to the Board for on-site enclosed storage of an RV, and one for a future native tree replacement.

Brian Bickle asked about on-site open storage of a small utility trailer.  Donn Stoltzfus said that very issue was being reviewed by the Enforcement Committee in light of the CC&R language and he would be able to address it at a later date.

e.. Communications Committee:   Frank Karnauskas said that he would be making some changes to the website (www.foothillsclusters.com) to make information more accessible via clicking on topics,  as well as some other formatting changes..  He also said that the format for Board member emails would change.
f. Welcoming Committee:  Dan Weisz noted that there were fewer homes being sold this fall.  He met with one new homeowner last month.

8. MASTER ASSOCIATION REPORT

Dan Weisz reminded the Board that he has been working on resolving an encroachment issue at a property on Mount Kimball Place which is being sold. , and said that the new title documents reflecting an exchange of property to the Master Association to offset the encroachment had been completed.

9  OLD BUSINESS 

None.

10. NEW BUSINESS

None

11.  COMMENTS AND INFORMATION FOR THE GOOD OF THE COMMUNITY

None.

12.  ADJOURN:  A motion was made and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 7:42.
Architectural Control Committee Report November 2022 
3500 East Nugget Canyon Place-Application for an atypical solar panel installation on pergola top approved post engineering review and Pima County permitting. 

3700 East Gibbon Mountain Place-Application for driveway re-paving approved.

3635 East Marble Peak-Application for concrete driveway approved.

3773 East Marble Peak Place-Application for guest parking area approved and complete.

3584 East Gibbon Mountain Place-Iron equipment screen project complete.

3800 East Mount Kimball Place-Application for replacement gate received and approved. Also noted, decorative rock to be place at front of house. Addendum added to previous approval for height extension to block wall. 

3809 East Mount Kimball Place-Application for roofing material replacement by a new homeowner, approved. 

6419 North Burro Creek-Application intended to resolve exposed pool equipment NOV received and approved.

3839 East Marshall Gulch Place-Application for window size change at master-bath received and approved.

6800 North Cascade Spring Place-Application for stucco repair and exterior paint approved.

6400 North Burro Creek-Application for carport to garage conversion approved. Application for paint change to be submitted separately.

3830 East Diablo Canyon Place-Application for concrete driveway approved. Application for paint color change denied and referred to Enforcement Committee for resolution. 

3723 East Guthrie Mountain Place-Application for driveway repaving approved. 

 Compliance and Enforcement Committee Report November 2022
A.  Assessments:  Approximately 140 homes assessed this month.  A few courtesy notices  will be sent out shortly for potential violations primarily involving vehicle and parking issues.   Some apparent near-white roofs noted for possible future action.

B. New Cases:

3307 E. Ventana Canyon Drive:  Courtesy Notice sent concerning small pile of lumber and concrete materials in front yard.

3380 E. Diablo Canyon Place: Courtesy Notice sent for painting a house without securing ACC approval or complying with ACC guidelines.

C. Ongoing Cases

6419 N. Burro Creek:  Native tree replacement to be done concurrent with 2023 landscaping.

6714 N. Quartzite Canyon Place:  Awaiting application to the ACC for an enclosure to be constructed to conceal a recreational vehicle.  Vehicle allowed to remain on-site in view till March 31, 2023 per Board action.

3553 E. Lizard Rock Place:  Fines accumulated to $480 for landscape debris piles left on site.  Compliance Hearing to be held on November 14 concerning daily parking of a commercial trailer on site.

3773 E. Marble Peak Place:  Compliance hearing to be held on December 12 concerning destruction of a native tree without HOA approval.

D.  Closed Cases

3590 E. Gibbon Mountain Place:  Courtesy Notice sent regarding parking of an RV in the driveway.  Owner moved RV offsite.

